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Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $4.36
Corn $3.54
Milo $5.82
Soybeans $6.62

Markets

ORVIS LEROY “O.L.” NELSON
     Orvis Leroy “O.L.” Nelson passed away February 9, 2007 at Great Plains
Regional Medical Center, North Platte, NE at the age of 87.  He had been on
Kidney dialysis since December 2004.  Memorial services were held February
14, 2007, at the United Methodist Church with Graveside services March 24,
2007 at the Lone Star Cemetery.
     O.L. Nelson was born at the family farm in Tully community on March 30,
1919, the oldest son of Peter T. and Mary Frances (Goin) Nelson.  He grew up
in rural Rawlins County, attended country school and graduated from Atwood
Community High School in 1938.
     O.L. entered in the Armed Services in 1942, serving in the African Invasion
with the 591st Engineer Boat Regiment as an Amphibious Engineer.  He was a
longtime dedicated member of the American Legion Post 46.  In 2006, he was
recognized for 60 years of consistent loyalty to the American Legion.
     After returning from World War II, O.L. purchased what would become the
family farm where he would raise his family.  In 1947 he married Veda Mae
Henningsen, daughter of Otto and Genevieve (Cooper) Henningsen.  Five chil-
dren were born to the family.  Watching crops from planting to harvest was a joy
to O.L.  He was always interested in how the crops looked and enjoyed riding
through the country.  Before retirement, he also enjoyed raising top quality beef.
     O.L. was baptized and joined the Lone Star Presbyterian church as a young
boy.  Through the years, he served the church in may capacities, until the church
closed in 1965.  He transferred his membership to the Colby Presbyterian Church
and later he attended the United Methodist Church of Atwood.
     Orvis was preceded in death by his parents; infant son, David Lee; sister,
Zelma West McDonald; brother, Dale Nelson; and infant granddaughter, Marsha
Lee McCain.
     He is survived by his wife of 59 years; son, Donald Jay “D.J.” of Atwood;
daughter, Shirley and Dale Vap, their daughter Michele and Jay Nichol, and
Children Shelby, Clay, Coy and Bree, all of Colby; daughter, Jane and Conrad
(Skip) McCain and their son Trent, and special friend, Theresa Kennicutt and
her sons, Justin and Mathew of Colby; and daughter, Joan and Patrick Kania
and their sons, Zachary and Alexander, of Newbury OH.
     He is also survived by his brother-in-law, James McDonald of AZ; sister,
Maxine and Clifton Starkey of Brewster; sister-in-law Mary Nelson of Rawlins
County; sister-in-law, Betty and Ralph Borgeson of Kansas City, sister-in-law,
Pat & Dean Larsen of Colby; and brother-in-law, Cermit and Patrice Henningsen
of AZ.
     Orvis “O.L.” will be remembered for his love of the farm, family and many
good friends.  He always enjoyed a good game of cards and visiting with the
neighbors and friends.  He will sadly be missed by all.

CARD OF THANKS
     We would like to thank each and everyone of you for thinking of us and Dad
during this time, for the prayers, kind thoughts, food, flowers, and memorials
given in memory of Orvis “O.L.”.  Thank you to Pastor Terry McGuire for your
comforting words and help.  To the Women of the United Methodist Church, we
thank you for the wonderful meal you prepared and served.  It was greatly
appreciated.  Thanks to Ron and Carol Williams of Williams Funeral Home who
provided the arrangements and assisted in so many ways during the snow storms
in February, and rain in March.  O.L. would have smiled to have the much needed
moisture.                          -The Family of Orvis “O.L.” Nelson-

General Public
Transportation Van
Hours:  8 am to 4 pm
Days:  Monday - Friday

Phone:
460-2901 (8 am-12:30 pm)
443-9208 (12:30 pm - 4 pm)
If possible call for Reser-
vations by 11 am the pre-
vious business day.  Pro-
vided to Colby, Brewster,
Gem, Menlo, Rexford
and a Portion of Oakley
as needed.

“This Project Funded in
Part by the KDOT

Public Transit Program”462-6565
Reservations are recommended.

Serving Traditional

EASTER BUFFET
Sunday, April 8th
11 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Deaths Minister to teach the gospel in Greece
Richard A. (Rick) Brown, 63, of

Brewster, died Wednesday, April 4,
2007, at Citizens Medical Center in
Colby. Mr. Brown was born May 8,
1943, in Goodland to Leslie and
Esther (Lister) Brown.

He was a graduate of Fort Hays
State University.

He married Lynette (Franz) Jones
Nov. 3, 1978. He owned and oper-
ated Chanrick Farms, Inc. with her.

Mr. Brown is survived by his
wife, Lynette; three daughters,
Chanelle McDaniel and Sara
Bowen, both of Wichita and Stacey
Schillig and husband Steven of
Stratton, Colo.; one son, Eric
Brown and wife Danielle of Salina;
two sisters, Donna Vohs of
Wellington and Janis Fraser of Tuc-

son, Ariz.; brother James (Jim)
Brown of Holyrood; and five grand-
children.

Services will be at 10 a.m. Cen-
tral Time Monday at Brewster
United Methodist Church. A private
family burial will be at the Brewster
Cemetery.

Visitation with the family will be
in the afternoon and evening Satur-
day at the family farm, 650 County
Road V in Brewster.

Memorials are suggested to the
Brewster Community Develop-
ment Fund in his name, and may be
left at Harrison Chapel in Colby,
Sunflower Bank of Colby or Farm-
ers National Bank in Brewster.

Harrison Chapel is in charge of
arrangements.

Richard A. (Rick) Brown

Kelley

By John Van Nostrand
Colby Free Press Publisher

For the past 10 years, Colby
Church of Christ minister Jay
Kelley has taught his congregation
the gospel.

This summer he will spread the
word in Athens, Greece.

Kelley, 43, will participate in the
Sunset International’s program to
teach native people Christianity
with the intent the people will teach
others in the country.

“It’s easier to go there rather than
they come here,” Kelley said. “The
success is seeing the growth in the
churches.”

Kelley plans on being in Athens

from June 22 to July 17.
The project is part of Sunset In-

ternational Bible
Institute, based
in Lubbock,
Texas. The inter-
national studies
started in 1997
with a school in
Ecuador. It’s goal
has been to use
qualified person-
nel to reach
around the globe.
Kelley graduated from Sunset in
1997, in Lubbock. Sunset is associ-
ated with the Churches of Christ.

The projects in each country are
called schools.

“They can use preachers and the
goal is to get the schools self-sup-
porting,” Kelley said.

Kelley said other similar pro-
grams which bring people from
other countries to the States has
challenges.

It is common for the people to not
want to return to their native coun-
try because of the potential for suc-
cess in America or the conditions at
home.

According to Sunset, “Within our
system, a Branch School is one over
which Sunset assumes major re-
sponsibility. This includes provid-
ing administration, faculty, curricu-
lum, housing, financial support, and
anything else needed to allow the

school to succeed.”
“You have to know the subject

you are going to teach,” Kelley said.
Sunset International has schools

in South America, Africa, Australia,
Russia, Europe.

 He visited Athens during his ser-
vice in the Navy. Kelley said the
church will make arrangements for
services during his absence.

Kelley is currently raising the
required money to support his time
in Athens.

He said other churches in the re-
gion have donated to him.

“I hope this is something I can do
every year,” he said.

Kelley occasionally contributes
to the Colby Free Press.

Grandparents parenting their grandchildren
Colby Eastern Star
welcomes new officers

Colby Chapter #442, Order of
the Eastern Star held an installa-
tion of officers, Sunday after-
noon, April 1, at the Masonic
Hall in Colby. 

The installing officers were:
Installing Officer, Terri Cloe;
Installing Marshall, Margie Leh;
Installing Chaplain, Naomi
Ward; and Installing Organist,
Julia Lefmann.

The officers installed for a year
are: Worthy Matron, Mary
Molstad; Worthy Patron, Harold
Lefmann; Associate Worthy
Matron, Dorothy Ross; Associ-

ate Worthy Patron, Roy Searls;
Conductress, Christa Nye; Asso-
ciate Conductress, Jeanne
Searls; Chaplain, Marjorie Leh;
Organist, Julia Lefmann.

The Star Points of Ada, Ruth,
Martha, and Electa were filled
by Mary Jane Losey, Naomi
Ward, Barbara Palmer, and Terri
Cloe. Marguerette Edmundson
was installed as Sentinel.

A reception following the In-
stallation was held with refresh-
ments of tea sandwiches, cook-
ies, mints, nuts, and coffee being
served.

An increasing number of children
live in households headed by grand-
parents, most commonly due to
teenage pregnancies, the high rate
of divorce, and the increase in single
parent families.

Other reasons include the death
or disability of parents, parental
abuse or neglect, substance abuse
by parents, or the incarceration of
parents. These grandparents range
in ages from the thirties to the sev-
enties, and their situations vary.
Most are ready and eager to take on
the role of nurturer and caretaker.
Many have already simplified their
lives, are making plans for retire-
ment, or have retired. For them, giv-
ing up those plans and taking on the
responsibilities of being a parent
can bring up many feelings includ-
ing loss, grief, anger, resentment,
and also guilt. In addition, their fi-
nancial burdens will most likely
increase.

Many children moving in to live
with grandparents arrive with risk
factors such as abuse, neglect, pre-
natal exposure to drugs and alcohol,
and the loss of their parents due to
death, incarceration, or abandon-
ment. Many are in need of, not only
love and caring, but also structure,
clear expectations and effective dis-
cipline. The transition for both chil-
dren and grandparents can be very
stressful. Infants and preschoolers
require a great deal of time and en-
ergy, and dealing with adolescents
of a different generation can be par-
ticularly challenging.

Many grandparents underesti-
mate or are unaware of the added
burdens of taking on the role of par-
ent. The role of nurturer comes easy,
but they must also become, once
again, the adults who establish con-

trol and set limits.
It is very important for these

grandparents to receive support and
assistance from other family mem-
bers, support groups, the faith com-
munity, and social service agencies.
In some situations, financial aid
may be available. Teachers, coun-
selors, and mental health profes-
sionals are also available to serve as
resources. Grandparents must be
able to take care of themselves and
their own lives in order to also be
successful as a parent to their grand-
children.

Contributed by Karen Schueler,
LCPC, Manager, Consultation and
Education Department The views
expressed here are those of the in-
dividual writer and should not be
considered a replacement for seek-
ing professional help. Mail ques-
tions to: High Plains Mental Health
Center PLAIN SENSE, Consulta-
tion and Education Department
208 East 7th, Hays, Kan. 67601
(Questions will be formatted and
answered in a manner that insures
confidentiality) Visit on the Web at
www.highplainsmentalhealth.com.

Plain Sense

Community Calendar
SATURDAY, APRIL 7
Community Easter egg hunt, Colby Care Center, 9:30 a.m.
Easter egg hunt, Colby Assembly of God Church, 245 W. Col-
lege Drive, 1-2:15 p.m.
Rexford Lions Club Easter egg hunt, City Park, 1:30 p.m.
Wings Upon the Prairie drop-in center, 485 N. Franklin, 1-6 p.m.

SUNDAY, APRIL 8
EASTER SUNDAY
Narcotics Anonymous candlelight meeting, City Hall basement,
8 p.m.

Sweet Adelines elect new
board members at meeting

Chorus members of Hi-Plains
Harmony, Sweet Adelines Interna-
tional, elected board members
March 13. Re-elected to another
term are Florence Antholz of
Atwood, and Sharon Steele, Sarah
Saddler and Sharee Fromholtz, all
of Colby.

Board members who will serve
another year are Cheryl Evert and
Lesa Juenemann of Brewster, Joan
Wessel of Selden and Sheila

Krehbiel of Colby.
The chorus is preparing for the

annual Rocky Mountain Region 8
contest to be held in Colorado
Springs April 28. Marge Miller di-
rects the chorus at rehearsals held
every Tuesday at 7:30 p.m. at the
Colby United Methodist Church.
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Student earns scholarship

Sexson

Juenemann

Farm Credit of Western Kansas
has awarded its annual scholarship
to Michael
Juenemann of
Colby, said
Catherin Hawk,
Farm Credit ex-
ecutive secretary.

“The $500
scholarship is re-
newable for up to
four years at the
college of the
r e c i p i e n t ’ s
choice,” she said.

Juenemann, a
senior, said his
plans after gradu-
ating from Colby
High School
plans to attend
Colby Commu-
nity College and
Fort Hays State
University and
obtain a degree in
Agri-Business.

David Sexson of Weskan, and
Farm Credit board chairman said
Juenemann is the son of Steve and
Sara Juenemann of Colby.

“Mike is a member of the Na-
tional Honor Society, Student
Council, FCA and participated in
football and wrestling,” he said.

In addition, he is also active in 4-
H and CYO, was a Boys State Del-
egate and is a Sunflower Bank
Community Ambassador.

“He has taken an active role on
the family farm as well as working
during the summer on a large irri-
gated operation with his interests to
include woodworking, welding and
turkey hunting.”

The scholarship was established
as a way to show support to the ag-
ricultural community in Northwest

Kansas and is awarded to a high
school senior who is a member or
whose parents are members of Farm
Credit.

Some like it HOT...
and some like
to shop the
COOL want
ad way!!
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